
Howard Borough Council 
Minutes of May 10, 2021, Meeting 

 
Howard Borough Council met May 10, 2021. 
 
Council Members Present:  Philip Winchell, Andrew Kotzur,  Diane Goodyear, John Gribble, Donna 
Benner, Mayor Robert Yearick 
 
Council members absent:   Lydia Watters, Jeff Snyder 
 
Guests present:  Steve Nyman, Cody Strouse, John O’Brien, Mike Shuey, Chris Shinman 
 
Philip Winchell called the meeting to order. 
 
Moved by Andy Kotzur, John Gribble seconded, approving minutes from the February 08, 2021 Council 
Meeting.   Motion passed.   
 

Citizen/Guests 
 
Mike Shuey and  Chris Shinman from First National Bank discussed the service fee program for the water 
payments. 
 
John O’Brein/State College Rowing Club updated council on the dock project.   He also asked for 
approval to move the boat rack. 
 

 
Mayor 

 
Mayor Yearick-Robert Yearick asked that wording be changed on the FC 3rd Party Billing ordinance.  
 

Treasurer's Report 
 

Moved by Andy Kotzur seconded by John Gribble, to approve the March Treasurer Reports as 
presented.  Motion Passed.      
 
Moved by Andy Kotzur seconded by John Gribble, to approve the April Treasurer Reports as presented.  
Motion Passed.      
  
 
 

Correspondences 
Outgoing - 
Incoming –CC Recycling March Report, CC Recycling/House Bill 255, Game Commission agreement 
 
Moved by Andy Kotzur seconded by Diane Goodyear, to approve signing the Game Commission 
agreement as presented.  Motion Passed.      
 

Committee Reports 
 

Water-Moved by Andy Kotzur seconded by John Gribble, to approve  $50.00 for permit.  Motion Passed.      
Moved by Andy Kotzur seconded by Donna Benner, to approve  $2,0000.00 to DEP.  Motion Passed 



Liquid Engineering sent an updated contract.  Andy reported that Steve and Cody will replace a new 
meter in Well #4.  Steve will get prices for the next meeting.  Andy asked for permission to shut the 
water off to a home on Walnut Street. Yes 
 
Streets –John Gribble asked if there were any street projects this year? 
 
Streetlights –Lydia Watters had nothing to report. 
 
Property- Moved by Donna Benner seconded by John Gribble, to approve  $350.00 for a drainage pipe 
for by the recycling bins.  Motion Passed. 
 
Borough Building bids 
 
Triangle Building-$14,275.00 (4 stages) 
Ridgeside Building-$6,800.00 (no spouting on garage) 
Tim Rickard-$4,265.00 
 
Moved by John Gribble seconded by Donna Benner to approve Tim Rickard bid at $4,265.00. 
Motion Passed. 
 
Moved by Andy Kotzur seconded by  John Gribble to approve purchasing hearing impaired signs. 
Motion Passed. 
 
 
Zoning Officer – Steve Nyman reported a permit from Mike Mayes and was referred for a variance  . 
 
Operations and Maintenance Report – Steve Nyman reported they started mowing grass and working 
om manholes. 

 
Old Business 

 
(Nancy reported that the credit card issue is now at Terry William’s office being reviewed.) 
 
 

New Business 
 
Nancy reported the new prices for Commercial insurance from the Teeter Group.  Council will look at 
other options. 
 
 
Moved by Andy, to adjourn. 
        Nancy Fishburn   
Meeting adjourned       Secretary-Treasurer 


